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March 20, 2017

Andres Ramos

President

Compton Community College District Board of Trustees
1111 East Artesia Blvd

Compton Ca, 90221

Kenneth Brown

President

El Camino Community College District Board of Trustees
16007 Crenshaw Blvd

Torrance, CA 90506

Dear Board Presidents Ramos and Brown:

Consistent with my letter on January 31, 2017, and under the authority provided in California Code of
Regulations, title 5, section 58312, | have appointed Erik Skinner, Deputy Chancellor of the California Community
Colleges Chancellor’s Office, as the Special Trustee for the Compton Community College District. As Special
Trustee, Mr. Skinner will have the authority to stay and rescind any decisions made by the Compton Community
College District Board of Trustees, including but not limited to any actions of the district, which affect or relate
to the implementation of the district’s fiscal and educational plans. While our office is in the process of
identifying a long-term special trustee to serve the Compton Community College District, Mr. Skinner will
provide oversight and support in the interim. This is another historic step and we look forward to continued
progress and partnership between the Compton and El Camino districts for the benefit of the students we serve.

Our office continues to support the partnership between the Compton Community College District and the El
Camino Community College District with the shared goal of an accredited Compton Community College under
the control of the Compton Community College Board of Trustees.

If you have any questions, comments, or concerns, please do not hesitant to contact me.

Sincerely,

Chancellor Eloy Ortiz Oakley



Cc:

Deborah LeBlanc, Vice President, Compton CCD

Nicole Jones, Clerk, Compton CCD

LoWanda Green, Member, Compton CCD

Sonia Lopez, Member, Compton CCD -

Joshua Castellanos Ramos, Student Trustee, Compton CCD
Keith Curry, Chief Executive Officer, Compton CCD

John Vargas, Vice President, El Camino CCD

Mary Combs, Secretary, El Camino CCD

William Beverly, Member, El Camino CCD

Cliff Numark, Member, El Camino CCD

Nicole Mardesich, Student Member, El Camino CCD

Dena P. Maloney, Superintendent/President, El Camino CCD
Erik Skinner, Deputy Chancellor, CCC Chancellor’s Office




